


























PATCHOGUE-MEDFORD UNION FREE SCHOOL DISTRICT

FINDING #2014-001:

STATUS:

SUMMARY SCHEDULE OF PRIOR AUDIT FINDINGS
FOR THE FISCAL YEAR ENDED JUNE 30, 2015

According to 7 CFR 245.6a — Verification Requirements, the District is required
to verify the free and reduced price eligibility of households selected from a
sample of applications that is has approved on file as of October 1¥. The District
must also make the appropriate modifications to eligibility status, based on the
verification results. We noted 1 out of 7 verifications sampled out of the 31 that
were verified resulted in a change in eligibility status, however, the District did
not change the status as a result of the verification activities. We recommended
the results of the verification be reviewed to ensure any changes in status were
made, and only eligible families were receiving free or reduced meals.

Partially Implemented. While the District has implemented procedures to have
the Director of Food Service review all forms to ensure proper classification, we
did note 1 out of 8 verifications selected in the current year was misclassified
after the verification.



PATCHOGUE-MEDFORD UNION FREE SCHOOL DISTRICT
CORRECTIVE ACTION PLAN
FOR THE FISCAL YEAR ENDED JUNE 30, 2015

The District’s corrective action plan is under separate cover.



Patchogue-Medford Union Free School District
External Audit Corrective Action Plan

This corrective action plan is in response to the school district’s single audit report for
the fiscal year ended June 30, 2015, prepared by R.S. Abrams.

Part lll Federal Award Finding #2015-001

Recommendation: It is recommended that the District review the results of the
verification to ensure that any changes in eligibility status are made, and only eligible
families receive free or reduced meals, to be in compliance with federal regulations.

Corrective Action: In order to ensure that the Food Service Director clearly
understands the verification process, the Internal Claims Auditor and District Accountant
will review the verification process with the Food Service Director. Furthermore, they will
review the income verification sample of the 29 applications that the auditors reviewed
for the 2015 audit. They will review each application with the Food Service Director to
ensure that the process is clear. They will also review the sample for the next
verification process in October 2016 before any adjustments are made to the
applications.

Person Responsible for Corrective Action: Director of Food Services

Anticipated Completion Date for Corrective Action: The Corrective Action will be
immediately implemented in response to the auditors’ recommendation.




